Mr. R. L. Dennen, Superintendent of Schools, Colby, Kansas.

Dear Superintendent Demen:

Confirming our phone conversation of this morning, I have called Mr. Chandler and asked that the credentials for Floyd Hanson, R.F.D. 4, Clay Center, Kansas, and Forrest Hardacre, Smith Center, Kansas, be sent on to you.

I have noted the assignments Mr. Raugh had in his teaching field and I am not sure whether either of these two boys will be able to fill that exact assignment or not. However, I pledge you my full cooperation in endeavoring to find somebody for you. We do appreciate that you are anxious to secure a M. U. man.

Cannady, who was a fullback on our varsity team two years ago, and is an assistant here in the Lawrence school system. He is one of the finest all-round chaps that you can find, but I do not believe that the amount of money would entice him away from Lawrence. He is personable, keen, and has the same qualities of approach that Mr. Raugh has. He is a nephew of Major Paul Cannady, who has long been identified in Kansas social and political life. If you are interested in him you could write the Placement Bureau for his credentials. However, this young man is unmarried and the army may get him.

I will continue to make inquiries regarding K.U. men whom I think would prove likely prospects for your opening. By the way, Mr. Dennen, I told you that Hanson had lettered. He played two years on the Kansas varsity and played in a majority of games one year. He broke his ankle one year and them was injured severely and missed out for a recommendation of a letter due to the fact that he had not played enough total minutes to be granted a letter. He is a fine gentleman and a fine coach, and I believe he will do a splendid job.

Sincerely yours,